


Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
March 01, 2022

Roster: Selectmen: Raymond Poulin, Tina Poulin, Wayne Rundlett
Town Manager: Stacie Rundlett, Asa Taylor, Kasey McCarty, Brian Rundlett, Kip Poulin

1.   Raymond called the meeting to order at 6:32pm
2.   The Board reviewed minutes from previous meeting. Tina motioned to accept the minutes as written, Raymond 2nd and all were in favor.
3.   Old Business-NONE
4.   Items by the Public-NONE
5.   Department Heads-
	Kip updated the Board on issues with the dump tank on Tanker 1.  He is working on getting the issues fixed.  There was a brief discussion regarding the repeater and the cell tower’s contact.  Stacie would work on finding an updated contact for the cell tower.  Kip discussed with the Board again the need for signage for discontinued roads, as motorists have gotten stuck 3 different times so far this winter season on an unmaintained road and the Fire Department had to assist.  Stacie would contact White Sign and order signs.
6.   Items by the Town Manager
a. The Board reviewed and signed payroll, A/P warrants
b. Stacie discussed with the Board complaints made to the Health Officer, for unsanitary amounts of trash and rubbish on a property on Hancock Pond Rd.  Stacie shared with the Board that there was an issue with not having a mailing address for the tax payer.  Stacie recently tracked it down and issued a certified letter, giving the tax payer 30 days to rectify the matter.
c. Stacie shared with the Board the inspector’s letter from MMA Risk Management.  He was pleased with the building and its upkeep and found no risk issues.
d. There was a brief discussion times for the upcoming Municipal Election and Annual Town Meeting.
7.   Items by the Board of Selectmen
	a. There was a lengthy discussion on the resignation of Road Commissioner, Gary Agren, and what to do moving forward.  After the discussion the Board decided to run an ad for 2 full weeks, in the usual locations, to begin the hiring process for a new Road Commissioner.  In the meantime, the Board felt that they could address any road issues that might come up.  Stacie would draft an ad for them to approve and once that takes place, she will post the ad immediately.  
Wayne motioned to adjourn the meeting, it was 2nd and all were in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 7:20pm
These minutes were approved by the Board of Selectmen at the March 21st meeting. smr
	
	


	 	 




